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Metropolitan King County Council

Growth Management and Natural Resources Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	6
	Name:
	Marilyn Cope

	Proposed No.:
	2006-B0127
	Date:
	July 25, 2006


SUBJECT
A briefing on the coordination between the Army Corps of Engineers Ecosystem Restoration Projects and the WRIA 9 Salmon Habitat Plan in the Green/Duwamish Watershed.
BACKGROUND  
In 1990, the Federal Water Resources Development Act authorized Ecosystem Restoration Projects (ERP) as one of the primary activities of the Army Corps of Engineers (Corps).  In response to this new mandate, in 1994, King County requested an ecosystem study of the Corps to determine if restoration projects along the Green/Duwamish were of interest to the federal government.  As a result of the Corps preliminary study of the Green/Duwamish, the Corps entered into a cooperative agreement with King County (approved by the council) to conduct a feasibility analysis of the Green/Duwamish watershed for the identification of ERP projects.  The feasibility study was completed in 2000 and identified 45 restoration projects along the Green/Duwamish, 27 of which fall within King County’s jurisdiction and for which King County could act as the local sponsor.
On May 23, 2006 the Growth Management and Natural Resources Committee considered an ordinance that would partner King County with the Army Corps of Engineers for the very first Green/Duwamish ERP project, known as North Winds Weir.  At that time, the committee requested that executive staff return at a later date for a briefing on the coordination between the Army Corps of Engineers Ecosystem Restoration Projects and the WRIA 9 Salmon Habitat Plan in the Green/Duwamish Watershed.
PRESENTERS

Sandra Kilroy, Regional Services Manager, WLRD

Kathy Wright, Corps Partnership Coordinator, WLRD

Dennis Clark, Public Outreach/Stewardship Coordinator, WRIA 9 Forum
ATTTACHMENTS

A PowerPoint presentation will be available.
1

